                    Part II

1. History and Description of the Organization:

The organization was created in October 1999 to collect, preserve and provide access to historical items from the gay, lesbian, bisexual and transgender community; to encourage education and research for anyone (regardless of race, ethnicity, sexual orientation, age or religion) interested in learning about aspects of the GLBT community and to sponsor meetings for communication and display of collected materials.  In our short 2½ yrs in existence we have amassed over 8,000 items. 

Our first exhibit spanned 3 decades of Pride. We also participated as an entry in the Pride Parade 2000. On Veteran’s Day, November 11, 2000, we opened our second exhibit. “Scouts, Sports and the Military.”  We participated in EMPOWER 2000, a 6-walled exhibit--an extension of the current exhibit showing at that time.

We participated in Pride 2001 by hosting an event in our new location, 1609 W. Main #4, presenting our third exhibit: ON STAGE– Past to Present in conjunction with taking in materials for a Time Capsule which we’d scheduled to be sealed at EMPOWER 2001.  We participated in EMPOWER 2001 with another 6-wall ‘mini- museum’ exhibit displaying copies of all the items we had collected for the Time Capsule project which we closed at the end of the day. 

Despite the very short time we have been in existence, we have mounted four exhibits open to public view; participated in community activities to the best of our abilities; and our most important accomplishment was the move into a more permanent location last year… in the heart of Montrose and the museum district.

2.  Board:
Executive Officers
Chair - Bruce Reeves member and past triad member of the Houston Area Bears -- Secretary-Treasurer of Houston Area Bears Southern Decadence, Inc -- member American Civil Liberties Union -- member Theatre Suburbia, Inc. -- past Precinct Judge (Precinct 19) -- past Democratic Precinct Chair (Precincts 19, 126, 235) -- past Captain Krewe of Olympus-Texas, Inc. -- Candidate Texas House of Representatives District 134 (1996) -- past board member of Gay and Lesbian Democrats of Texas -- assistant volunteer coordinator Names Project Houston 1993 -- Co-chair Houston Chapter March on Austin 1993 -- past Producer After Hours Radio KPFT 90.1 FM -- past board member of Gay and Lesbian Switchboard Houston -- past board member of Montrose Activity Center -- Co-founder of Gay Urban Truth Squad Houston -- founder and past president of Action Coalition to Unleash Power Houston -- 1988 Advocate’s (Magazine) Unsung Heroes -- candidate Houston City Council District G (1988) -- past male Co-Chair of Houston Lesbian/Gay Pride Week -- site coordinator and assistant volunteer coordinator, Names Project Houston display 1988 -- past board member of Houston Outdoor Group -- past board member Dignity/Houston --past president Dignity/Baton Rouge -- past board member Baton Rouge Area Gay Political Action Caucus -- past board member Louisiana Area Gay Political Action Caucus -- past member of Upsilon Pi Epsilon -- Brotherhood member of the Order of the Arrow -- Eagle Scout 1975

Vice-chair - Rad Yeske past volunteer of Houston Area Teen Coalition of Homosexuals -- past volunteer Q-Patrol -- past Board Member Gulf Coast Archive and Museum of GLBT History, Inc.

Secretary - Judy Reeves member Theatre Suburbia, Inc. -- member Houston Gay and Lesbian Political Caucus -- Compliance Officer Houston Gay and Lesbian Political Caucus -- Treasurer for Candidate Bruce Reeves during campaign Texas House of Representatives District 134 (1996) -- assistant volunteer coordinator Names Project Houston 1993 -- Co-chair Houston Chapter March on Austin 1993 -- past board member of Gay and Lesbian Switchboard Houston -- past member Action Coalition to Unleash Power (ACT UP) Houston -- co-founder and co-chair Names Project Houston Chapter (1988)  -- past member GUTS -- past member Krewe of Olympus-Texas –  Volunteer Coordinator NAMES Project Houston display 1988 -- past volunteer After Hours Radio program on KPFT 90.1 -- member Holocaust Museum Washington DC -- past member National Trust for Historic Preservation -- past member Sierra Club

Treasurer - Jim Carper member, past President and Treasurer Gay and Lesbian Switchboard Houston -- producer After Hours Radio for GLBT community on KPFT 90.1 – Grand Marshal 1977 – past member ACT-UP – Past member Q-Patrol – past member GUTS Houston

                              Board of Governors

Tim Brookover (2004)   background in media -- past editor of Houston Home & Garden, Ultra, and City Fitness -- grants department Museum of Fine Arts 1995 – 2002 -- currently writes food criticism for My Table, as well as the occasional piece for OutSmart -- President Houston Lesbian and Gay Community Center -- Editorial Director of Up and Out Publications 

Annise Parker (2003) Current  -- American Leadership Forum Class XVII -- Contemporary Arts Museum board member -- Holocaust Museum Houston honorary board member -- Montrose Counseling Center honorary board member --Trees for Houston advisory board member -- Past  -- "Good Brick Award" presented by the Greater Houston Preservation Alliance for restoration of historic properties in the Old Sixth Ward -- Houston Police Department Advisory Committee chair -- HPD Citizen Review Committee (Mayor Lanier appointee) -- HPD Academy instructor in human relations -- Houston Gay & Lesbian Political Caucus president -- Leadership Houston, Class XII -- Names Project Houston treasurer -- Neartown Civic Association president -- Neartown Community Development Corp. president -- United Way of the Texas Gulf Coast Senior 

Services Budget Oversight Committee

Rick Hurt (2003) community activist and entertainer [aka RainbodeKlown] --numerous costume awards including bourbon street awards -- Easter bonnet contest, high heel races & unique entry winner in the Houston St. Patrick’s Day parade 1991 -- Citizen Activist on numerous issues -- Montrose comedy entertainer of the year in 1994-05 -- Mother of Montrose 1995 -- recognized by Northwest Chamber of Commerce June 8 2000 for Outstanding Community Service (removing blight along our roadways, called bandit signs) – recognized numerous times in the media regarding employment/hobby of removing bandit signs (including singing telegrams, flamingos by the yard) --  Art Car 2001 political honorable mention for “WE DID THAT” entry which recognizes GLBT people who have made a difference in history. 

Phyllis Frye (2002)  past Director and VP and member Gulf Coast TransGender (TG) Community -- past Director Harris County Lawyers Association -- Past Director/Charter member Bar Association for Human Rights of Houston -- Past Member Mexican American Bar Assn. of Houston -- Charter Member National Association of Women Business Owners of Houston -- past VP current member League of Women Voters of Houston -- past member U of H Alumni Association Women's  Interest Network -- Founder and Past Executive Director International Conference on TransGender Law and Employment Policy ('91-'98) -- Director At Large National Lesbian and Gay Law Association -- member Legal Services to the Poor in Criminal Matters Committee, State Bar of Texas -- Charter Member Sexual Orientation and Gender Identification Issues Section, State Bar of Texas. 

                              Advisory Board 

Steven Strom, the Assistant Manager of the Houston Public Library Archives.

James T. Sears an archivist associated with ONE.

Dennis Klappersack, a local librarian.

3. Who oversees the organization’s finances:
The general membership votes on and decides what monies will be utilized for public relations or other related expenditures, as well as any other major expenditures.  The Executive committee meets and votes on expenditures such as archival supplies. The treasurer keeps the financial records of the corporation and is responsible for disbursing funds to pay the expenses of the corporation.

4. Staff: 

We are an all volunteer organization and have no paid positions.

5.  Volunteers:

a.) In preparation for our exhibits or events we have had a total of 18 volunteers working on various phases of the projects.  This accounts only for people who were able to volunteer time and labor, it is not inclusive of those who donated or loaned items to the museum/archives.   Additionally, in the first year 9 more people have donated their time and energies to originally create the organization.  

b) Since the needs are so varied where volunteers are concerned (that is the work could be anything from building walls for exhibits to placing paper in plastic sleeves) the training is mostly a few minutes of discussion and possibly demonstration.  The actual “open” hours for the museum/archives has been covered by one or more members of the executive committee and a small handful of trained volunteers.  As we expand our regular hours, we will also have to expand and spend timing training our volunteer staff.

Training for data entry is done by the computer committee using software specifically designed for our needs.

6.  Your Community:  
We are located in the exact center of what Houston calls the “Museum District’ and are two blocks from the DeMenil.  We also serve the Montrose area via a satellite exhibit within the Lesbian and Gay Community Center on Hawthorne Street.  We serve the Gulf Coast area of Texas.  Because we have a presence on the internet we have the capability of reaching thousands of individuals who have access to computers.  This includes online photographs as well as the archival materials.

7.  Project/Program Information:

a) We are requesting funds for general operating expenses. These expenses will help to secure our collections and give us the ability to display them in their best light.  Some of the items have special needs, such as plexiglass boxes, to protect them from the elements as well as the public. This would enhance our ability to have these items on display for longer periods of time. It also gives researchers the ability to utilize our archive. We have developed specific programs to utilize in cataloging our photographic archive which enables the community to assist in the documentation effort.

b) It is needed to maintain and preserve our histories for future generations; to serve as an educational tool for today’s youth as well as adults who seek to be enlightened about the GLBT community and it’s many activities, not to mention its diverse personalities. In addition, when publications such as This Week in Texas go out of business or organizations such as the NAMES Project-Houston shut down, GCAM has the opportunity to salvage what would otherwise be lost to our community and the world by opening our doors and taking in the entire historical archive and keeping it safe for future generations.   We have also become the overflow facility for The Voice and OutSmart magazine, as they have given GCAM their entire archives for safekeeping.

c) Resurrection Metropolitan CC houses the Botts’ collection consisting of papers and books owned by Charles Botts and left in the churches care. This is not readily available to the public now nor has it ever been on display in the community.   There are no extant facilities open to the public in this area that are comparable to GCAM, which collects all significant artifacts and printed materials, including erotica.  

d) Everyone who comes into contact with the museum and archive will undoubtedly find some piece of history which will make an impact on them. Those persons donating their collections are in fact memorializing their own lives for future generations to experience.

e) By preserving our history and sharing it with others, we hope to be able to educate the general population about who GLBT people are thereby reducing homophobia. 

f) N/A

g) It is anticipated that the museum and archive will remain an all volunteer staff for the foreseeable future. The more volunteers we have, the more hours we will be able to have our doors open to serve the public. Currently the Executive Committee opens the museum by appointment.

8. Evaluation:

a) We will measure our success based on comparing the size and relevance of the archives and exhibits to the objectives as previously stated.  We will seek to expand times over which our exhibits will be open and available to the public.  

We will seek, through publicity, to raise community awareness of GCAM thereby increasing participation in our activities.  This publicity will also serve to increase the awareness and availability of researches to our facilities and collections.

b) Currently we assess the previous year each November by attendance, number of events, size of our collection and media coverage.

c) We would be willing to provide an evaluation of the success of the project by any deadline set by your Foundation.

9. Foundation Partnership: 
GCAM would be willing to have made and display within the confines of the museum a plaque denoting the charitable generosity of Jay Hollyfield and the Foundation.  We would also make this known in the form of publicity/PR through the media as well as on our website.

10. Certification:

I certify that the information contained in this application is true and accurate to the best of my knowledge.  I understand that significant discrepancies may result in the dismissal of this application.

Authorized Signature: _____________________________________________

Typed or Printed Name: ________Judy Reeves_________________________

Title: _____Secretary______________     Date:  __25 April 2002 ___________

